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 Salisbury seniors who are looking for the opportunity to 
benefit their community will now have another opportunity 
to take part in social activities through technology.

  Back Row: Deputy Mayor Shawn McNeil, Parks & Leisure 
Director Holly McNeil, Elsie Rolls, MP Lockhart, Jean 

Steeves, Bud Sherwood, Iris Horsman, Ross Bleakney, Bill 
Goggin   Seated: Helen Bleakney, Seine Bos, Audrey Magee, 

Gertrude Wilson, Heather Wilson

On May 9, 2017, Alaina Lockart, Member of Parliament 
for Fundy Royal, on behalf of the Honourable Jean-
Yves Duclos, Minister of Families, Children and Social 
Development announced that the Village of Salisbury is 
receiving $22,550.00 a New Horizons for Seniors Program 
(NHSP) project which will see a mobile lab set up to offer 
technology programs.

Village of Salisbury New Horizons For
 Seniors Program

Con’t pg. 5

All Canadians deserve to live in inclusive and vibrant 
communities where they can connect with their friends and 
neighbours. Investing in local community infrastructure will 
improve existing facilities, build stronger community ties and 
strengthen the middle class and those seeking to join it.
April 27, 2017

Alaina Lockhart, Member of Parliament for Fundy Royal, 
on April 27, 2017 announced an investment of $7,850 for 
Petitcodiac. The work involves upgrades to the Syd Crandall 
Memorial Ball Field.
The announcement was made on behalf of the Honourable 
Navdeep Bains, Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic 
Development, and Minister responsible for the Atlantic Canada 
Opportunities Agency (ACOA).
This project is being partly funded through the Canada 150 
Community Infrastructure Program (CIP 150). Funding in Atlantic 
Canada is delivered through ACOA. These investments, to 
honour Canada’s 150th anniversary of Confederation, will help 
create jobs, boost economic activity, strengthen communities 

Village of Petitcodiac Receives Funds to
Enhance Community Infrastructure

Con’t pg. 5

June 18, 2017
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From the Editor

• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.

• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 
happening in the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up with in each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local Service Clubs in their endeavor to 
support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of Local people as they go about their day to day 
activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110,   Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS
MONTHLY BULLETIN

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design ----- Angela Nicholson
Sales -------------------- Angela Nicholson

Published Monthly - Next Issue July 01, 2017

Editorial & Advertising deadline: June 23, 2017

WOW the end of another school year!
How fast these children grow up. A BIG Thank You to all the 
teachers and professors.
Congratulations to the students. To the graduating students where do you go 
from here?
I want to give a little warning to everyone about telephone and Internet scams. 
If someone wants money that you don’t know hang up, do not give them any 
information and tell your family or a friend. If they say it is your bank, don’t give 
them any information and tell your bank. Way to many people is being ripped 
off.
Don’t forget the Petty AutoFest on June 4th; here at the Hall Of Fame, admission 
is free. The cost to enter a display vehicle is $5.00. The big kids and little kids 
will enjoy the remote car action.
Lots of action going on for the 150 Canada anniversary, enjoy and maybe even 
volunteer for some of it.
Have a great summer!

Your Editor,
Winona McLean

all

Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown – Petitcodiac     1-877-632-2083

Congradulations to the 
P.R.S and J.M.A Graduating Class of 2017

(506) 832-4200 fundyroyal.ca 

Alaina Lockhart, MP 
SUPPORTING YOUTH IN FUNDY ROYAL 

Congratulations 
to the graduates 
of 2017! 
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“Ask Your MLA”   Ross Wetmore, MLA Gagetown-Petitcodiac

Petitcodiac Super Variety

From Gerald and Staff 

To All thheee DDDDads OOuutttt TTTThhhheerrreeelll hh d hhhh

From Gerald and Staff 

Another session of the provincial legislature was brought to a close on Friday May 
5th. Once again, the Gallant government used their majority to force closure of 
debate and closure of the house. 
It is accepted as tradition in our Westminster parliamentary system that the 
government decides when the legislature opens and the Opposition decides when 
the legislature closes. This has not been the case with this government. Fans of 
democracy must find this behavior disappointing and disrespectful.
When the most recent sitting of the legislature commenced last November, our 
new Leader, Blaine Higgs, guided Her Majesty’s Loyal Opposition into the people’s 
house. Blaine immediately made fixing our broken Education system a priority 
item.
During this session of the legislature we witnessed the evolution of the Parlee 
beach and property tax scandals. In both cases the government employed denial, 
diversion and distraction as New Brunswickers sought the truth. In both cases had 
it not been for the persistence of the media, the government may have managed 
to cloud the truth. In both cases the actions of Ministers of the Gallant government 
should have resulted in their resignations. In the case of the property tax scandal, 
it is Premier Gallant himself who should tender his resignation now that his 
dishonesty in the matter has become a matter of public record.

The session commenced under the cloud of carbon tax and the recent revelation 
that the Premier had backtracked on his commitment that any such tax would 
be revenue neutral. The position of the PC Opposition on carbon tax is clear and 
unchanging. Carbon tax in New Brunswick is unnecessary and will do nothing to 
reduce emissions or fight climate change. A carbon tax will cost jobs and raise the 
highest taxes in North America even higher. The emission levels will remain the 
same, but will come from south of the border as businesses are forced to relocate 
to remain competitive.
We all recognize that the frequency and severity of weather events is changing, 
but when the only solution a government offers to any problem is to raise taxes, 
we have to question their motivation.

In January our province fell victim to a devastating ice storm. Two people died and 
many were hospitalized as the result of carbon monoxide poisoning while trying to 
keep their homes warm. In February, I introduced a motion asking the government 
to emulate the provinces that have allowed Meter Based Transfer Switches and 
allow them to be installed in New Brunswick residences to avoid a repeat of the 
tragic deaths during the ice storm. These transfer switches are now available in 
New Brunswick.
Each day this session I was again honoured to carry the fight of the Save the 
Gagetown Ferry cause to the legislature in the form of petitions. The Minister of 
Transportation, Bill Fraser, has stated that the Gagetown ferry is not coming back. 
The people I am hearing from are saying that it is the Gallant government that is 
not coming back.
In the last few days we have learned that the government will not replace the 
Cherryvale Bridge. Again, it was Minister Fraser who announced this latest insult 
to the people of my riding and to southern New Brunswick as a whole. I hope the 
minister does not think the matter is closed. 
We recently learned that the government has diverted over $5 million of Canada 
150 funding away from the Tourism budget for parts unknown. I submit that $1.5 
million of that money can go to replace the Cherryvale Bridge with a new covered 
bridge, constructed by a New Brunswick company, from New Brunswick timber, 
hewn by New Brunswickers in our own forests. 
I can’t think of a better Canada 150 project than a new covered bridge that will last 
100 years, honoring our past and serving us for the next century. Albert County’s Dan 
Tingley of Wood Research and Development Ltd. has already expressed a willingness 
to use his world famous expertise to solve some of our bridge problems.
As we travel through spring and into summer there are a number of issues that 
will remain top of mind for the members of our Opposition team. The softwood 
lumber dispute, the problem with the SEED program and the Gallant government’s 
continued mismanagement of our provincial affairs will continue to dominate 
conversations. One observer on social media remarkedthis government will go all 
the way to the Supreme Court to keep the people from buying cheap beer from 
outside the province, but they are more than happy to buy road salt and power 
poles outside the province, while putting our people out of work.
I have purposely saved the brightest and best for last. 
During this legislative session we were visited by Becca Schofield and her family. 
By now everyone has heard the story of this inspiring young woman and her 
#beccatoldmeto campaign. While facing the end of her own life, 17 year old Becca, 
has taken precious time to selflessly spread the message of kindness and caring to 
improve the lives of others. I am proud to say that the third Saturday in September 
will henceforth be honoured as Becca Schofield Day.

Rural Rides Celebrates Volunteers

Con’t on pg. 9

Through the assistance of the New Horizons Seniors Grant, Rural Rides 
organized two Volunteer Expos in April during National Volunteer Week; one in 
Salisbury and one in Petitcodiac.  The purpose of the events was to encourage 
volunteerism, particularly among seniors and to showcase the many volunteers 
already making our communities a wonderful place to live.  The thousands of 
hours volunteers contribute are the backbone of healthy, vibrant communities.  
One does not have to look far to see the impact volunteers are having in our 
area.  Guest speakers Kate Doyle from the United Way and Scott Campagna 
from the Riverview Lions Club (also a stand-up comedian) shared about the 
importance of volunteering, the personal health benefits of volunteering and 
what volunteering has meant to them. Lunch was provided and a great time 
was had by all.
Volunteer groups were invited to come and showcase what they do and 
share ways people can get involved. For those of you who missed the events, 
information on participating groups is provided below.

SERVING ALL OF PETITCODIAC AND SALISBURY AREAS:

Rural Rides is a non-profit transportation organization 
that provides affordable transportation to seniors, the 
disabled and low income families in the Upper Petitcodiac 

River area.  All of our drivers are volunteers but we do reimburse $.35 per km 
for mileage.  We are always in need of qualified drivers. Our board of directors 
is also volunteers and welcome new members to the board. 
215-2100 http://ruralridesnb.com
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A Bit About Our Canadian History as 
we near 150 years of confederation

A Bit About Canada Continued

Investing in Canada’s communities is not only about creating good jobs and 
encouraging clean economic growth. It is also about building stronger communities. 
Partnerships with local governments, institutions and organizations are vital to 
deliver change and improve the lives of seniors.

The Government of Canada is providing approximately $35 million in New 
Horizons for Seniors Program (NHSP) funding for close to 1,850 community-based 
projects approved through the NHSP 2016–2017 Call for Proposals.

Since 2004, the NHSP has funded close to 19,700 projects in hundreds of 
communities across Canada, with a total Government of Canada investment of 
approximately $417 million.

“Through the many community-based projects we support each year, the 
Government of Canada helps seniors across Canada share their knowledge, 

skills and lived experiences in unique ways. NHSP projects reflect our ongoing 
commitment to ensure that seniors from coast to coast can be active and 

prosperous members of their communities.”
THE HONOURABLE JEAN-YVES DUCLOS

Minister of Families, Children and Social Development Canada

I am pleased the Government of Canada is dedicated to ensuring that Canadian 
seniors can get involved in community activities that meet their needs and 
interests. A mobile lab will allow seniors to leverage technology for greater 

interaction which can be particularly challenging in rural areas. . We support 
New Horizons for Seniors Program projects like this one so that seniors across 

Canada can lead and participate in local activities beneficial to many.”
ALAINA LOCKHART

Member of Parliament for Fundy Royal

“We are very excited to be able to offer a Salisbury Seniors Technology Program 
and Mobile iPad Lab through the New Horizons for Seniors Program Grant. We 

look forward to working with seniors within the Village of Salisbury and building 
new technology skills.”

HOLLY MCNEIL
Salisbury Parks & Leisure Director

Salisbury Seniors Program con’t from pg. 1

What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

SUNDAE PIE
Use either an already prepared 

Graham Cracker Crust or your own 
make.

In a bowl stir 2 pints of slightly 
softened vanilla ice cream until 

smooth.
Spoon ice cream into crust, cover 

and freeze until hard.
To serve you will need:

1 bottle of Strawberry Topping
1 bottle Chocolate Sundae Syrup

¼ cup chopped nuts
Whipped topping

Maraschino cherries
Remove pie from freezer, let stand 

10 minutes.
On each serving plate spoon 

strawberry topping 
Cut pie in serving size pieces and 

place on strawberry topping.
On top of pie add chocolate syrup, 
whipped topping, nuts and cherry.
Depending on size of serving will 

make 6 to 8 servings.

War of 1812

The War of 1812 (which lasted from 1812 to 1814) was a military conflict between 
the United States and Great Britain. As a colony of Great Britain, Canada was 
swept up in the War of 1812 and was invaded a number of times by the Americans. 
The war was fought in Upper Canada, Lower Canada, on the Great Lakes and the 
Atlantic, and in the United States. The peace treaty of Ghent, which ended the 
war, largely returned the status quo. However, in Canada, the war contributed 
to a growing sense of national identity, including the idea that civilian soldiers 
were largely responsible for repelling the American invaders. In contrast, the 
First Nations allies of the British and Canadian cause suffered much because of 
the war; not only had they lost many warriors (including the great Tecumseh, 
the Shawnee chief, leader of a First Nations confederacy, military leader in 
the War of 1812 (born c 1768 in south-central Ohio; died 5 October 1813 near 
Moraviantown [Thamesville, ON]). they also lost any hope of halting American 
expansion in the west, and their contributions were quickly forgotten by their 
British and Canadian allies.
The term “First Nations” is used to refer specifically to Indigenous peoples in 
what is now Canada. The term “First Nations” does not include the Metis or Inuit 
peoples of Canada.

and celebrate Canada’s rich heritage and history.

Cultural and recreational activities and facilities form an essential part of 
every community. The Government of Canada recognizes that investing in them 
celebrates our heritage and improves the quality of life of all Canadians. These 
renewed facilities not only respond to the demand for community infrastructure 

improvements, but also provide us an opportunity to celebrate the people of 
this great country.

THE HONOURABLE NAVDEEP BAINS
Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic Development and Minister 

responsible for ACOA

"Recreational amenities like the Syd Crandall Memorial Ball Field are important 
for our communities and the organizations that use them. It’s thanks to the 

volunteers in the community that places like this serve as a gathering place for 
residents, families and visitors. These amenities also do much more than this; 

they raise the quality of life, stimulate economic activity and build vitality in our 
communities."

ALAINA LOCKHART
Member of Parliament for Fundy Royal

"The Syd Crandall ballfield has been a wonderful recreational asset in our village 
that allows our children and adults the benefit of having a safe environment to 
play in while at the same time promoting the importance of physical activity. 

On behalf of myself and Council, I would like to thank ACOA for their support in 
partnering with the Village of Petitcodiac to complete the work needed to keep 

this valuable asset in our community."
GERALD GOGAN

Mayor of the Village of Petitcodiac

Playground - con’t from pg. 1

Congratulations and good luck!
Grad Class of 2017

REFLECTIONS HAIR STYLING

149 River Rd, Elgin, NB
Hair Care For The Whole Family

Ph: Patricia 756-8035

What Makes a Dad

God took the strength of a mountain, 
The majesty of a tree, 

The warmth of a summer sun, 
The calm of a quiet sea, 

The generous soul of nature, 
The comforting arm of night, 

The wisdom of the ages, 
The power of the eagle's flight, 
The joy of a morning in spring, 
The faith of a mustard seed, 

The patience of eternity, 
The depth of a family need, 

Then God combined these qualities, 
When there was nothing more to add, 

He knew His masterpiece was 
complete, 

And so, He called it ... Dad
Author Unknown

Happy Fathers Day
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Submitted by Elsie SteevesELGIN NEWS!

3537 Rte 106, Salisbury, NB
372-4755

Cell: 381-1100

• 24 Hour towing 
• Wrecker & Flatbed Service
• Secure Compound 
• Excavating • Backhoe • Dozer
• Top Soil •Shale • Snow Removal 
• Septic Systems
• Now Pumping Septic’s

Trent Blakney
Towing & Excavating 

SERVICES 

g

372 4755

The Elgin Eco Association held its Annual general meeting on May 11.There was a 
great turn-out from members and non-members. Regular business was taken care 
of very swiftly and a new vice-president was chosen. Luke Steeves is the new vice-
president of the EEA As an avid mountain biker and tireless mountain bike trail 
builder we know Luke will be a great asset to the board of directors. Luke also 
build a large number of bike obstacles that will be installed in the  Elgin Eco Park 
this spring/summer.
* Special guest speaker was Tim Robinson, with the Fort Folly Habitat Recovery 
Program of Fort Folly First Nations near Dorchester. FF commits to monitoring 
and enhancing efforts to restock wild Atlantic salmon in the Petitcodiac River. He 
explained the life cycle of salmon and stated that the inner Bay of Fundy  salmon 
are endangered. They restock and tag fry in the Pollett and Little River each 
year. More info can be found on the web-site “TVO Striking Balance in the Fundy” 
episode 7. 
* Jennifer Dingham Legere of Fundy Bio Sphere Reserve states that Mapleton 
Acadian Forest Nature Preserve has been nominated as one of “50 Amazing Places” 
in Canada. More info in the T&T in the next 8 months.If that isn’t exciting I don’t 
know what is!!We are certainly proud of such achievements in our community.
It is also with great pleasure to have a summer adventure program available.We 
still have some places available.If your child is 9 to 14 they are eligible for signing 
up for the program.Cost are $50 for children of members ,{membership is $20 
for 2 years for a family}or $100 for non-members.  The program aims to teach 
the children to take care of themselves and others around them. They learn to 
cook, bake,chop, grind, peel, slice ,measure and  make decisions on picking out 
ingredients to successfully complete a recipe . They will also be participating 
in other physical activities like hiking, biking and canoeing swimming. They will 
be building shelters where they are thought to use an axe, knife, rope{knots} 
measuring tape ,hammer, nails ,saw etc .They will learn to create a shelter in 
time of need in the woods to keep  dry and safe from the elements .They will be  
learning leadership skills and increase their respect for our environment. And much 
more. Not being able to sign up enough children will put the program/funding in 
jeopardy .The summer camp will be on Tuesdays  starting July 4th.Don’t miss out 
on this once in a lifetime opportunity
The EEA has been successful with securing money for kayaks and canoes.This will 
be a great asset to the organization and we hope to make these kayaks and canoes 
available for use for the members and possibly the public. Certain areas still have 
to be worked out to see what will be the best approach  to have the best and 
highest use of this equipment. Stay tuned.
In the last two weekends the marking of the Mapleton Acadian Trail has been 
finished. However we still like to do  the signage from the opposite site as well. 
There is also been some work done to set out a new trail. This is going to be a big 
task and will probably take some time to be finished.
Noah Martin has been hired to mow the grass in the Eco Park. The garden in the 
park is also an area that needs our attention .It needs some TLC to look its best 
.Hopefully we will be able to get to this task in the near future .Anybody can 
go on their own if they wish or we can arrange a get together some evening or 
morning.
We are also looking to hire an ambitious enthusiastic outdoor loving  summer 
student.The job will include all of the above mentioned activities.You will spend 
the majority of the time outdoors and in the woods on trails.

For more info or if you are interested please contact us via email elgineco@hotmail.
com or call 756 2518 ask for Moranda or leave a message
We do have a website but it is still not finished www.elgineco.ca
HAVE A GREAT SUMMER

ELGIN W.I. PLAN TO ATTEND PROVINCIAL CONVENTION

The May meeting of the Elgin W.I. was held at the W.I. Hall.
Meeting opened in usual manner.
Roll call was answered by showing a favorite photo and telling about it. 10 
members were present.
Plans were discussed regarding more renovations in the Hall interior.
The Hall is now open for bookings, phone 756-2531.
Three members are interested in going to the Provincial Convention in 
Fredericton.
Plans were finalized for the Tea Party in June.
Zaheera Denath read a current event for Linda Jonah in regards to banning the 
Pollett River Run mud bog.
A former W.I. member Dorothy Steeves will celebrate her 100th Birthday with 
an open house at the Jordan Home on June 28 from 1 – 4 pm.
W.I. will remember the 2017 Grads in our area.
Meeting closed by adjournment. 
Lunch by Winona McLean and Elsie Steeves. 

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd., Intervale

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care

Happy Fathers Day

 Call us and we’ll help you...756-8273

Looking for a Summer Student

Congratulation to the

Country Care
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Are you or someone you know looking for a space to hold:
 

Meetings & Presentations• 
Family Reunions • 

Dances & Weddings• 
Benefits• 
Etc...• 

Why not check out the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame. 
We have two rooms available for rent. 

For more information call 756-2110

We have Wi-Fi

R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection• 
Tires• 
Complete Automotive Repair• 
Computer Diagnostics• 

PETITCODIAC AREA

School Breakfast program -Petitcodiac Regional School’s breakfast program is 
open to all students every morning from 7:55-8:20 a.m.  We serve toast, apples, 
and milk.  The program runs quite smoothly with 3 volunteers each morning.  
Volunteers choose a day that works best for them and come in on that day every 
week.

Petitcodiac Recreation - I would be looking for volunteers in the following 
programs/events:
Basketball, Ball Hockey, Baseball, Soccer, Toddler Activities, Fit Camp, Geri Fitness 
Instructors, Learn to Run Programs, Trail Committee, Events such as Winter Carnival, 
Panther Run, Full Moon/Winter Snowshoe Stomp, Summer Send Off, Canada Day 
 Petitcodiac.rec@gmail.com Natalie at 756-0289

Elgin Eco Association - The Elgin Eco Association organizes events that foster 
community pride, enhance opportunities in the small community of Elgin for young 
and old.
Since its inception volunteers have come together to create, a community 
heritage garden, little libraries, skating rink, gazebo, trellis, summer camp for 
kids, Mapleton Acadian Trail now the Mapleton Acadian Forest Nature Preserve, 
cooking classes, birding and hiking outings, Elgin Day, the National known Toughest 
Mountain Bike Race in Atlantic Canada and much more.  Offering a great way for 
anyone to get involved and experience the great outdoors. All Kids activities need 
adult volunteers. With the Stewardship of the Nature preserve we will soon be 
cleaning and marking trails and building some new trail. We send out a monthly e 
newsletter put together by a dedicated volunteer in Ontario. So many opportunities 
and so many possibilities. Join us at The Elgin Eco Association. Our Annual General 
meeting to be held May 11, 2017 at 7 p.m. in the Maple tree Café in Elgin.  Website 
www.elgineco.ca
FEELING GREAT ,FEELING BETTER  JUST BY VOLUNTEERING

The Petitcodiac Boys and Girls Club is a hub of activity in our community, 
offering new experiences and opportunities to overcome barriers. Children also 
develop self-esteem and confidence in their abilities through participation in club 
activities and programs. We offer encouragement and empowerment to young 
people, not only those that reside in the village, but also to the neighboring rural 
communities. It is vital that children develop healthy lifestyles, a passion for 
learning, leadership, life skills and a sense of responsibility. We are a safe and 
supportive place to be a kid, no matter their background. 
The opportunities are endless when it comes to volunteering. Past volunteer 
opportunities included:

•Board of Directors
•Christmas Tree Lot
•Race for Kids
•General Fundraising Initiatives 

Do you have a special interest or skill? We would love to have you share. We will 
never turn away a volunteer! Some examples of other opportunities include (but 
are not limited to):

•Teaching music
•Guest speakers
•Knitting
•Board games
•Cooking
•Computer skills 

Volunteer incentives include free bowling and other club opportunities. If you are 
interested in becoming a volunteer, please contact Derrick (756-2841, beardsworth.
derrick@gmail.com)

SALISBURY AREA:

677 Salisbury St.John Ambulance Brigade has been active in our village since 
1974. In 2002 Ambulance N.B. took over regular ambulance services; but Salisbury 
St.John Ambulance has continued to be a presence at sporting events, Salisbury 
Days, Winter Carnival and other community events; to offer emergency first aid 
and CPR until NB Ambulance arrives. All St. John ambulance volunteers are MFR 
certified and are recertified in a First Responders Course periodically. Salisbury 
Brigade is one of only three left in N.B. In it's early days there were 47 volunteers, 
now the group has 9 members. Contact Wayne Gladstone  at 372-5192 for more 
information.

School Breakfast Program – Help is always needed to provide healthy breakfast 
for kids as they arrive at school.Contact Salisbury Elementary school at 372-3207

Elgin Area

Salisbury Parks and Leisure - The Village of Salisbury Parks & Leisure 
Department’s mission is to ensure that the citizens of Salisbury have continued 
access to community activities and events. Many of the leisure and sports activities/
events offered are only possible through the participation of volunteers. The Parks 
& Leisure Dept recruits volunteers for sports such as baseball, soccer, tennis, 
pickleball, and basketball. Volunteers also help out with the Action Committee, 
Highland Park & Trail Committee, P & L Community Days activities, Winter Carnival 
Committee and fundraising events. The Village of Salisbury also has many other 
volunteer opportunities available including Community Days committee, Canada 
Day committee, Volunteer Fire Department, Neighbourhood Watch, Heritage 
committee and Library board.
Salisbury Helping Hands Food Bank is a non-profit organization that is run totally 
by volunteers to serve the Salisbury area.  We are delighted if someone would like 
to share their time with us for a few hours each week, month or on a casual call 
in as needed basis. The Food Bank is open Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 10:00 
am to 4:00 pm at 64 Douglas Ave. Salisbury. Volunteers help fill shelves, keep our 
food bank clean, and prepare grocery bags for our clients. New volunteers work 
with someone seasoned and there are always two people who staff the food bank 
during opening hours.
Confidentiality is very important and expected with all our Helping Hands 
Volunteers.
Our president is Tammy Constantine and we have a board of directors made up of 
an executive and our volunteers.
We meet the second Monday of each month at 7:00pm at the Food Bank.We can 
be reached at Salisbury Helping Hands during opening hours or leave a message 
372- 9787

Abandoned Cat Rescue is a registered cat rescue charitable organization in 
the Moncton and surrounding areas. We are an experienced dedicated group of 
volunteers with an excellent working relationship with SPCA, other Rescues and 
local Vets. Our initial and primary goal is to rescue abandoned and orphaned 
kittens, spay & neuter and find them loving fur ever homes. We have a fostering 
program, a TNR (trap, neuter and release) program, and Educate the public by 
developing and offering a program to be taught first in the primary school system, 
about the proper care of all pets and animals.
What can you do to help ……?  You can foster kittens (everything you need is 
provided), you can be a trapper (equipment provided) or help with fundraising 
through our spaghetti supper, yard sale, diamond ring dinner or “crafts for cats” 
(supplies provided and you can make cat crafts to sell at events).
For more information contact Kim Spirrits at 215-0059
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A.K.A. Dance Studio - Kodiac Room. 
Tues. and Thurs. from 6 - 8 pm. Contact 
Alanna for info: 233-3052
 
Air Cadets - 639 F.P.MacLaren Squadron 
Air Cadets meet Mon. at 6 pm @ Legion. 
For info, please contact - C O Jason 
Forester - 850.9276  or Phillip Candy - 
433-6450
 
Baccalaureate Service - June 11, 
3:30 pm. Petitcodiac Baptist Church.
 

Church Services

-Petitcodiac Baptist - Morning 
worship 10:50 am. 10:00 am worship 
starting June 25. "Sunday School JAM"  
for children (K-Grade 5) at 10:50 am.
-Petitcodiac Mennonite - Worship 
Service 11:00 am.
-St. Andrew’s Anglican - Sunday 
Service at 9:00 am, Sunday School, 9:00 
am.
-St. James United - Service at 
11 am.
 

Petitcodiac Community Calendar 2017 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
1 

-Jam Night @  
Library 

- Legion Branch  
Meetings 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Elgin Play Group 

-Kickboxing  
-Ball Hockey  

2 
 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 
 

3 
-Petitcodiac  

Farmers’ Market 
-Soap Box Race  
-Honey Blossom 
Festival @ Corn 

Hill Nursery 

 
  
 
  
 
  
 

 

4 
 

-Church Services 
 

-Homecoming  
Service @ Baptist 

Church 
 

-Petty Autofest 
 
 

5  
 
 

-Air Cadets 
-Senior’s Club 

-Pilates 
-Taking Time for Me 

-Fit Camp 
-Foot Care @ Legion 

-Athletic Awards  
Banquet 

 
 

6 
 
 

-Drop-in Play Group 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

-Kickboxing  
 

7 
 

-Library Storytime 
 

-Pilates 
 

-SJA Junior &Youth 
 

-Legion Noon Meal 
 

8 
 
-Book Club @ Library  
-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Elgin Play Group 

-Kickboxing  
-Foot Clinic @ Legion 

 
 

9  
 

-Jam Session 
 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 
 

10 
 

-Petitcodiac  
Farmers’ Market 

 
-Seasons of Colour 
Seminar @ Corn 

Hill Nursery  
 
 

11  
 

-Church Services 
 

-Baccalaureate  
Service @ Baptist 

Church 
 
 
 

12 
 

  -Air Cadets 
 

-Pilates 
 

-Taking Time for Me 
 

13  
-Drop-in Play Group 

-Kiwanis 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Women’s Institute 

-Kickboxing  
 

14 
 

  -Library Storytime 
 -Pilates 

-SJA Junior &Youth 
-Legion Noon Meal 

 

15 
 

-Petitcodiac Sportsman 
Club 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Elgin Play Group 

-Kickboxing  
 

16   
-Jam Session 

 
  -Chase the Ace @  

Legion 
 
 

17 
 

-Petitcodiac  
Farmers’ Market 

 
-Solstice Party @ 
Corn Hill Nursery  

 
 

 
18 
 
 

-Church Services 
 
 
 

19  
 

-Air Cadets 
 

 -Pilates 
 

-Taking Time for Me 
 
 

20  
 

-Drop-in Play Group 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

-ATV Club 
-Kickboxing  
- PRS Prom  

 

21  
 

 -Library Storytime 
 -Pilates 

-SJA Junior &Youth 
 

22 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Elgin Play Group 

-Kickboxing  
- PRS Graduation  

 

23  
 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 

24  
 

-Petitcodiac  
Farmers’ Market 

 
-Rose Weeks  

Begin @ Corn Hill 
Nursery  

 

25 
 
 

-Church Services 
 
 

 

26 
-Air Cadets 

 -Pilates 
-Taking Time for Me 

-Codiac Classics 

27 
 -Drop-in Play Group 

-Kiwanis 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

-Kickboxing 
 

28 
-Summer Reading Club 

Launch Party @  
Library 

  -Library Storytime 
 -Pilates 

-SJA Junior &Youth 
-Village Council 

29 
-Bookmark Craft @ 

Library 
 -Creative Writing  
Corner @ Library 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Elgin Play Group 

-Kickboxing  
-Foot Clinic @ Legion 

30 
 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

July 1 Canada Day 
 

-Festival Inspire 

Maritime  
Motorsports  
Hall of Fame  
Open Monday-

Saturday  
10am-5pm  

War Museum   
Tours by Appointment. Please call Cathy at  

756-2068 for more info. Chairlift facility available. 

Communitymirror.ca 
Visit to find information about local events in  

Petitcodiac, Havelock, Elgin, and surrounding areas! 

Codiac Classics 
- Meeting Last Mon. of the month, 
Kiwanis @ 7 pm.
 
Corn Hill Nursery and Cedar Café

Seminars 10 am - 12. Free but call 756-
3635 to register.
- June 3 -  Honey Blossom Festival - 
New event! Walk through apple & pear 
orchard in full bloom. Talks on raising 
bees. Vendors offering beeswax and 
honey creations.
- June 10 - Seasons of Colour Seminar
- June 17 - Solstice Party - Live music. 
Fire pit and swedish torches will provide 
a stunning nighttime light display.
- June 24 - July 9 - Rose Weeks - each 
day roses are gathered from around 
nursery, put on display on our famous 
stone table
 
Drop-in Play Group - Tuesdays at St. 
Andrew's church, 9:30 - 11:30, preschool 
children & parent/caregiver. No charge. 
Call Becky 512-0516 for info.

 
Elgin Play Group - Thursdays, 9 - 10:30 
am at Elgin Church. Ages 0 - 5. Crafts, 
storytime, free play. Please provide 
own snacks.
 
Festival Inspire - Saturday, July 1, in 
conjunction with Canada Day festivities. 
Come celebrate art and community in 
Petitcodiac! Festival Inspire is a non-
profit street arts festival designed to 
engage all ages and activate imagination 
in the celebration of all things ART. 
There will be a wall mural painted 
on Main Street as well as community 
events.
 
Fit Camp - Spring Session. Done June 
5. $5 Drop in. Mondays and Wednesdays 
7-8 pm PRS Cafeteria. Contact Natalie 
@ 756-0289 or petitcodiac.rec@gmail.
com for more info

Jam Session - 2nd and 3rd Fri. night 
each month at Kiwanis from 7 - 10 pm. 
Contact Elva Greer for more info: 
756-3926.

 
Kickboxing - Tues. & Thurs., 7:30 pm 
@ Boys and Girls Club. Contact Larry 
381-1497 for more info.
 

Kiwanis
- Tues., June 13 & 27. New members 
welcome. Call Dan
Pollock 756-1084 for more information.
 

Legion  -
 18 Kay St, Petitcodiac.   756-3383

- Thurs., June 1- Meetings. Executive, 
7 pm & General, 8 pm.
- Fri., June 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 - Chase 
the Ace - Tickets sold from 6:30 - 8 p.m. 
Ticket draw at 8:15 p.m. 50/50 draw. 
Live music. Every month we donate 10% 
to a different charity: June is the Elgin 
Volunteer Fire Department.
- Mon., June 5 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Foot care,   Jessica Coleman, LPN;   
Advanced Foot care Technician;   call 
for an appointment   381.5422 
- Thurs., June 8 & 29 - DD's Foot Care 
Clinic. Call for Appointment, Donna 
Durepos at 389-1046 or Cell 733-8199.
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Mark Cullen is lawn & garden expert for Home Hardware, member of the 
Order of Canada, author and broadcaster. Get his free monthly newsletter 
at markcullen.com. Look for his new best seller, ‘The New Canadian Garden' 

published by Dundurn Press. Follow him on Twitter @MarkCullen4 and Facebook.
 
Like looking at a plate of your 
favourite food, it is hard to know 
where to begin. I suggest in the 
garden or in the dirt in some 
containers.  
I want to give you my 

recommendation of 
WHAT to plant in containers. We 
have changed how we plant in 
containers in recent years. 
Remember the large containers 
that people placed at their 
front door filled with rose coloured 
geraniums, a couple of ivies or 
lobelia and a dracaena or ‘sword 
plant’ in the centre? We don’t do that any more. Bell bottoms and sideburns are 
out too.
Today, the rule is ‘almost anything goes’. Indeed, we are now mixing food plants 
with perennials, annuals with miniature roses and herbs with everything. The only 
rule is to make sure that you place your containerized plants in an exposure that 
works for them. A sun loving petunia does not do well in the shade.
My favourite 6 plants for containers:
1. Coral Bells [Heuchera]. There have been so many new introductions in this 
family of winter hardy perennials in recent years that I have had trouble keeping 
up. The foliage of Coral Bells can be spectacular so the flowers are a bonus. They 
mature to between 15 cm and 65 cm in breadth and width. Stick with the more 
compact varieties for best performance in containers. My favourite varieties are 
Marmalade, Blackout and Caramel all of which are perfectly named as they look as 
their name suggests. I am going to try the new Root Beer this year as I appreciate 
roots and really like beer. Sun to part shade.
2.  Hosta. Another plant that you will grow for the foliage and consider the flowers 
a bonus. Again, stick with the smaller varieties. Hostas will tolerate being dry 
between water applications. The flowers attract hummingbirds and the foliage is 
to die for, in many cases. My favourites include June (yellow/green mid-sized), 
Striptease (green chartreuse) hosta of the year in 2005 and Guacamole (green) 
hosta of the year in 2002. My friend Paul Zammit, from the Toronto Botanical 
Garden, has perfected the art of growing and overwintering hosta in his garden. 
He recommends that you place the pot and all in your garage over winter. Part sun 
or shade during growing season.
3.  Million Bells. Remember petunias? They are still popular. However, million bells 
look like petunias with smaller flowers but they actually produce more colour. 
They flower longer and do not require pinching or cutting back, as petunias often 
do. They don’t know when to stop blooming, which is why they look great late in 
to fall when many other annual flowers have pooped out. They do need to be fed. 
Be sure to apply a Feed and Forget fertilizer at the time of planting. One shot, 
good for the whole season. Available in brilliant, bold colours on the hot side of the 
colour wheel (orange, red and rose).
4.  Boston Fern. Not the old Boston fern that dropped leaves everywhere when you 
bumped into it, but any of the new varieties that hold their foliage and fill out all 
season to create a relaxed, country feel wherever they grow. I put 8 of these at 
the front of my house each summer in hanging baskets and large clay pots and they 
never disappoint. They forgive me when I don’t water them regularly and they 
look their very best when the frost arrives in late fall.
5. Roses. Not just any rose but everblooming, disease resistant, small to medium in 
stature bush roses. Look for Oso Easy from Proven Winners. They are great garden 
performers in containers. Knock Out roses are equally colourful and reliable. I 
recommend that you remove roses from containers in the fall and plant them in 
the garden over winter where they are better insulated. Come spring, dig them up 
and place them back in containers. Repeat.  
6. Herbs. All herbs lend themselves to container growing, except a giant like dill. 
Most herbs originated in the Mediterranean region and enjoy being on the dry side, 
do not like to be fertilized and thrive in the hot, blazing sun. Place your herb pots 
near the kitchen door to ensure easy access.
My list of great performers in containers goes on to include geraniums, dusty 
miller, dwarf zinnias, sweet potato vine, spider plant, bacopa and virtually any 
plant that is compact, does not mind becoming dry between water applications 
and is suitable to the sun/shade exposure in your yard or condo balcony.

Planting Season - Contain This- Legion Noon Meals. $10.00.
           - June 7 - Turkey
        - June 14 - Cod Fish 
        (LAST until September)
Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the 
hall for a wedding reception, birthday 
or any other function, call the Legion 
756.3383.

Library (756-3144) 
-Hours: Open Tues, Wed, Fri, Sat. 10-1 
& 2-5, Thurs. 1-5 & 6-8. Closed Sun & 
Mon.
-Storytime (Ages 2-5) Wednesdays from 
10:30-11 am.
- Jam Night - Thursday, June 1 from 
6:30 - 8 pm.
- Adult Book Club - Thurs., June 8 from 
6:30-8 pm.
- Creative Writing Corner (18+) -Thurs., 
June 29, 6:30-8 pm
-Summer Reading Club Launch Party 
(Ages 0-12) - Wed., June 28, 2:30-4:00 
pm. Come to the library to register for 
the summer reading club and get your 
booklet. Games, snacks, and prizes. 
Children are welcome to register 
earlier.
-Bookmark Craft - Thurs., June 29, 
1:30-2:30 pm.
 
Petitcodiac Baptist Homecoming 
Service - Sunday, June 4 @ 10:50 am. 
Homecoming Service celebrating 180th 
anniversary of PBC in this community. 
All are welcome to attend .
 
Petitcodiac Farmers’ Market - 
Saturdays from 9 am - 1 pm. Starting 
June 3 until Thanksgiving Weekend. 
Located on the Park on Main Street (by 
post office). Interested Vendors please 
contact Kim Chambers 756-02
 
Petitcodiac Sportsman Club - Meets 
on 3rd Thurs. of  the month at 7:30 pm.  
New members welcome. Club house is
located at 1030 Sanatorium Road. www.
sportsmanclub.ca

Petty AutoFest - Sunday, June 4, 
Registration starts at 9am ($5.00 per 
entry). Admission is FREE. Deep fried 
turkey served.
 
Petty Trailblazers ATV Club 
-Meets 3rd Tuesday @ the Legion building 
at 7:00 pm.
 
Pilates - Mon. at 5:30 pm, Wed. at 6 pm 
at 800 Route 885 (Havelock Rd.). Private 
consultations available Mon. Wed.
and Fri. Call Lee at 756-9008 for 
details.
 

PRS
-Athletic Awards Banquet - June 5, 
  6 - 7 pm
-Senior Class Prom and Safe Grad -       
  June 20   - Arrivals, 7 pm
                - Grand March, 8 pm
-Safe Grad Activities, 9:30pm - 7:30 am 
- Graduation - June 22, 7 - 9 pm
 
St. John Ambulance (at Kiwanis)
-SJA Junior/Youth group meets every 
Wed. at 6:30-8 pm. Contact Diane at 
372-5639 for more information
 
Seniors Club - 2 pm. 1st Monday of the 
month @ Kiwanis.
 
Soap Box Series - Saturday, June 3 at 
9:30 am. Race #1.
 
Taking Time for Me Weight Group 
meets every Monday night at Baptist 
Church with weigh in at 6:00 and 
meeting 6:30. For more info call Shirley 
Murphy at 756-2894.
 
Village Council - Meetings open to 
public. If you wish to address council, 
make a formal written request to office 
48 hours prior. This Month: June 28 @ 
7 pm.
 
Women’s Institute - Meets second 
Tuesday of the month at 1:00 pm. Call 
Jean at 756-2985 for more info.
 

SJA Div. 676 Youth Group members Receive Proficiency Badges

  Left to Right - Destiny (PB# 5 & 6); Youth Group Leader Don Wilson, Victoria 
(PBs 22,23 & 24), Mary (PB #5).   

 As always, we appreciate your support.  Sincerely, 
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Store Hours
Mon-Fri 9am-8pm,  Sat 9am-6pm, Sun 12-5pm.

27 Main St., Petitcodiac

Congratulations to Kathy Reid on winning the Ruby Pendent and to Phyllis Leaman 
( in photo) on winning the Diamond Ring at the Diamond Ring Dinner at The Salisbury 
Legion  May 13,2017.

Just to clarify, there was a mix up at the end of 
the drawing. This is what happened...there was 
one name left in the drum. We asked the lady to 
stand that had not won a prize...a lady stood up 
(she had already won a gift) a lady stood up (her 
name was in the drum) and a lady stood up (her 
name was not in the drum) I can not explain how 
it happened but it did. Mass confusion! To make a 
long story short, Phyllis Leaman won the Diamond 
Ring! Congrats! I apologize for the mass confusion 
and for any misunderstanding. It was a miscount, an 
honest mistake and I take full responsibility. Some 
people say they will not be coming back because if 
what happened. I am very proud of my committee 
and for two and a half months they worked so hard 
to pull this together, I say a job well done! Again 

I apologize for this honest mistake that was made, We are only human and we 
tried our best. Lesson Learned! Again CONGRATULATIONS to Phyllis Leaman on 
her winning. If all we are going to be remembered by is this mistake, I find that 
very sad!! You are forgetting all the hard work, the prizes you won, the guys who 
helped, the music and the wonderful meal that was made by you! Don’t let this 
mistake take all those good memories away! Don’t punish them for my mistake! 
Hope to see you all next year!

Jude Allen
Executive Chair-Entertainment Committee

Salisbury Legion Diamond Ring and 

Ruby Pendent winners

Secret Garden Florist 
31 Main, Petitcodiac Ph: (506)756-3692

Drop in to get your 
Prom Corsage &Boutonnieres  

Secret Garden Florist SSececrcreretet GaGarardrdedenen FlFloloriisrisisttt 
31 Main, Petitcodiac Ph: (506)756-3692

Congratulations 
 

Check our facebook page for updates

DD

g

Congratulations Graduates Canada Day Supplies

Fireworks

Gift Certificates Available
Like us on Facebook: Facebook.com/GCDollarStore

NORRAD
 www.norradchrysler.com

40 Leonard Drive Sussex, NB
Phone: (506)433-1890

Congratulations 
Graduation is not an 

end but rather

 a beginning

Fathers Day Cards
and Gifts
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 Check out our website www.frannyscedarchest.ca
also on facebook, link on website to our page

Hours
Monday - Thursday - 10:00am - 5:00pm

Friday - 10:00am - 7:00pm  /  Saturday - 10:00am -4:00pm

3154 Main Street, Salisbury, NB
 Phone: 506-215-0238

 Parking & Entrance in the rear of the Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
 

Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.

Store Hours
Monday - Friday : 9am to 8pm / Saturday: 9am to 4pm

Sunday - 12 to 5pm / Holidays - closed

3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB
Phone: (506) 372-4760

Congratulations to the
 Class of 2017

Dyson Jones 
- Pharmacist Owner

Used Auto Parts & Repair
We Repair Farm Equipment and Tractors

Shop: 372-4294

3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6

Check out our motorcycle rates 
through Wawanesa

�������	
�	
���	
�
��������������

Katherine MacLeod
Trevor Hamilton 
Lyndsie Mercer

Bus: (506) 372-5394
Fax: (506) 372-4002

hamiltoninsuranceltd.com

Kyle Steeves of Wheaton Settlement 
with coach Brian of Moncton, NB.
Kyle placed 1st in the AYB Nationals 
Bowling in Halifax, NS on April 29, 
2017. There were teams from all over 
the Maritime Provinces ranging from 
ages 7 - 19 years old. He has been 
bowling since he was 3 years old.  
Way to Go Kyle. Congratulations!

Placed 1st in the AYB Nationals Bowling

Last Minute!

Prom Dresses

50% OFF 

ALL Orange
 Tags

50% OFF

Congratulation to the Grad Class of 2017

Enter Your Name To Win
 A Great Gift for Dad

Celebrate Father’s Day on June 18!

WWW.ADVANCESAVINGS.CA

PRS & JMA 
Congratulations Class of 

2017
Cl of

EXIT REALTY ASSOCIATES
Independent Member BrokerKatie Taylor

506.229.1984
 
Open House

Sunday, June 11 - 2pm - 4pm
86 Gowland Mt. Rd, Elgin

MLS M110620
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GARY RANDLES 
Antique/Builder
INDUCTED NOVEMBER 15, 2014
Home Province NB
In his early 20’s his passion was the old car hobby. 
His first project car purchased in 1971, a 1940 
Cadillac needing everything.  
In 1974 he joined the New Brunswick Atlantic Auto 
Club.
In the early 70’s Gary was involved in stock car 
racing at Hammond River Raceway. He drove a 1954 
Ford, car #18.
In 1982 Gary and four local car enthusiasts started 
a car club, the Valley Cruisers Club. . He has been/is president He has been 
the  Event’s Coordinator for the Club and has organized all events, cruises, the 
annual car show raising funds for local children’s charities.
Gary, has enjoyed promoting the old car hobby, working with all 
local car clubs, to keep his hobby alive. 
He has owned many classic and antique vehicles, to name a few: 
a 1940 Pontiac, 1949 Mercury Sedan, 1955 Mercury Montclair 
2 door hard top, 1960 Cadillac Coupe De Ville, 1964 Ford Fairlane 
2 door hard top, 1964 Galaxy 2 door hard top, 1969 Chevy C-10 
Pick-up, 1969 Fairlane 428 Cobra Jet and an old 1947 Packard project car.
Gary is well known in the community as an old car enthusiast and 
you will see him cruising up and down the roads in one of his beautiful cars.

The Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
Inductee CornerWishing you a Happy 

Father's Day

Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown – Petitcodiac

1-877-632-2083

 Government of Canada funds will enhance facility’s interior and exterior

May 1, 2017 – Petitcodiac, N.B. – Atlantic Canada Opportunities Agency

Alaina Lockhart, Member of Parliament for Fundy Royal, today announced 
$20,200 from the Canada 150 Community Infrastructure Program (CIP 150) for 
improvements to the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located in Petitcodiac.

Left to Right: Ernie McLean, Fundy Royal MP Alaina Lockhart, Winona McLean

The announcement was made on behalf of the Honourable Navdeep Bains, Minister 
of Innovation, Science and Economic Development and Minister responsible for the 
Atlantic Canada Opportunities Agency (ACOA).
This project will support updates to the Motorsports Hall of Fame, museum and 
parking lot.  Work includes renovations to the kitchen area to meet building codes, 
upgrades inside the museum and improvements to the existing parking area.
The Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc. is a non-profit organization dedicated 
to the preservation and promotion of all motorsports in New Brunswick, Nova 
Scotia, and Prince Edward Island.
The CIP 150 Program is providing up to $300 million nationally over two years to 
support projects to rehabilitate, renovate and expand community and recreational 
infrastructure as part of the Government of Canada’s activities to honour Canada’s 
150th anniversary of Confederation.

"Canada’s economic success is positively impacted when communities are strong 
and united. Improving community infrastructure, particularly in rural areas, 
helps to create resilient communities where the talents and ambitions of its 

Investments Supports Upgrades to the 
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame

37 Main Street, Petitcodiac, NB .....Ph: (506) 756- 3391                      

Petitcodiac Drug Mart

Hours
Monday-Friday 9am to 8pm

Saturday 9am to 4pm
Sunday & Holidays CLOSED

    You Will Find It All ....
                                      Even A Friend

Congratulations to all the 2017 Graduates
We wish you all the best in your future endeavors!

Con’t on pg 15
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 Store Hours
Mon-Wed 7:30 am - 6pm 
Thu & Fri 7:30 am - 7pm

Sat 8:00 am - 5 pm

55 Horsman Street Salisbury, NB  372-5222

Congratulations
 to all the 2017

Graduates of JMA & PRS

Congratulations to all the 2017 Graduates
Best of Luck

231 Edinburgh Drive, Moncton, NB E1E 2K9
Toll Free: 1-877-857-3191 * Fax: 506-857-3192
brunfsys@nb.aibn.com * www.brunswickfyr.ca

Canada’s 150th anniversary is a historic opportunity to connect with our past, 
celebrate our achievements and build a lasting legacy for future generations. 
The Canada 150 Community Infrastructure Program enables the Government 
of Canada to follow through on its promise to renovate, expand and improve 
existing community and cultural infrastructure – projects we need and use – 

making a difference in our lives and communities.
ALAINA LOCKHART

Member of Parliament for Fundy Royal

The support the Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame Inc. has received through the 
Canada 150 Community Infrastructure Program has certainly helped with much 

needed improvements of our facility, providing more parking spaces and comfort 
inside for the workers and touring public.

WINONA MCLEAN
Managing Director – Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.

residents are able to grow and succeed."
THE HONOURABLE NAVDEEP BAINS

Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic Development and
 Minister responsible for ACOA

Hours
Mon, Tue, Wed - 9am to 6pm & Thurs - Fri. - 9am to 9pm

Saturday - 9am to 6pm / Sunday - 12pm to 5pm

Happy Fathers Day

To our 2017 Graduates

Be proud of your Success, look 
forward to New Challenges with 

greater accomplishments

It’s your Day to sit back and 
relax

Joyce & Staff

yyy
d 

Joyce & Staff

Graduation Quotes
 Sucess is like a mountain that keeps growing ahead of you as you hike it...

 Err in the direction of kindness.
- GEORGE SAUNDERS

 You have to leave the city of your comfort and go into the wilderness of your 
intuition. You can't get there by bus, only by hard work and risk and by not quite 

knowing what you're doing, but what you'll discover will be wonderful. What 
you'll discover will be yourself.

- ALAN ALDA
 

 As you start your journey, the first thing you should do is throw away that store-
bought map and begin to draw your own.

- MICHAEL DELL
 

 The great and curious truth of the human experience is that selflessness is the 
best thing you can do for yourself.

- DAVID MCCULLOUGH JR

 It is impossible to live without failing at something, unless you live so cautiously 
that you might as well not have lived at all - in which case, you fail by default.

- J.K.ROWLING

 
- 

Last but not least, I would say you should have big dreams, full dreams, not 
half dreams. You know, it's very simple. You can't put a large box in a small 

box. Well, you cannot put a full life in a small dream box.
- ELIAS ZERHOUNI

Upgrades to MMHF con’t from 
pg.14
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Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or 

announce your special occasions. 
Cost: $5 for 20 words or less & $15 for over 20 words.

Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame building) 
during our business hours: Monday to Friday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. For more information please call 756-2110

Part-Time Farm work, cleaning 
needed. Degenhardt Farm. European 
Sausages. Could work into a full time 
job.  Apply by resume, 486 Baseline 

Rd., Glenvale, NB E4Z 3A1

Looking for data entry clerk. 
Send resume to 486 Baseline Rd., 

Glenvale, NB  E4Z 3A1

FOR SALE
2008 Saturn “Astra” XE

Like new. Automatic, AC, PDL, 
PM, PW, 

New Tires, Ecotec Engine, 187KM
Asking $5295. Phone 756-2462

HAPPY 90th BIRTHDAY
Come help Celebrate Fred Davis 

90th Birthday at his house
4496 Rte. 895, Colpitts Settlement

June 11th from 1-4pm

PIANIST WANTED

St. Jude’s Church in Salisbury 
Would like to hire a Pianist to

accompany our choir during Sunday 
Morning Service

startng at 8:30am
For more information please 

contact:
Geraline Van Agten at 756-2550

Village of Salisbury
HIRING

ASSISTANT CLERK
The Village of Salisbury is currently 
accepting applications for the full 
time position of Assistant Clerk.
A job description is available at the 
Village Office, 56 Douglas Street or on 
our website, www.salisburynb.ca
Please submit your resume, in person 
from 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM, Monday to 
Friday, 56 Douglas Street, Salisbury, 
NB E4J 3E3, by fax at (506)372-3225, 
or by email at vilsalisbury@nb.aibn.
com Must be received no later than 
4:30 PM, June 9, 2017.
We thank all applicants for their 
interest; however, only those being
considered for an interview will be 
contacted.
The Village of Salisbury is an equal 
opportunity employer.

90th Birthday Celebration
Open House for 
Emily Steeves

Sat. June 24, 2017
2:00 – 4:00pm

St. Andrew’s Anglican Church Hall
Petitcodiac

Best wishes only

If you still mail letters, written or 
typed, I artistically design the front of 
envelopes in full color and each one a 
unique design.  A plain envelope has no 

impact.  Impress the receiver!
  $ 1.25 each

call Laurie Blanchard 73 Horsman St. 
Salisbury 372-5353

Job Opportunity
I Dreamed in Blue

By Gloria Scribner

Last nite I dreamed in blue
The sky, the silent lake

The eyes of one small baby boy
The son, God chose to take

Last nite I dreamed in violet
The flowers growing free

Across the field where husband walked
And gathered, just for me

Last nite I dreamed strawberry-blond
And tho’t for just a while
You really hadn’t left son,

For I’m sure I saw you smile

Last nite I dreamed in golden lite
I saw ‘me’ standing there

With baby blue and violets too
And you, with golden hair

If I could bring you back again 
And keep you here with me
What colors left in paradise?

(For Heaven just wouldn’t be).

In memory of Frank Scribner 
who left us on May 31st 2007, 

and our two precious sons, 
Mark and Peter. 

Post your classified with us!
$5.00 for under 20 words 

or $15.00 for over 20 words. 
Picture & over 20 words $20.00

Obituaries $35.00

12th  Annual

Rain or Shine

Sunday, June 04, 2017
5 Hooper Ln, Petitcodiac NB

Spectators - FREE 

 Set-up begins at 9:00 

* $5.00 per entrant
* First 100 vehicles receive a 
   Dash Plaque
For info phone 506-756-2110

Show for All types of Motor Sport Vehicle’s:

Presented By The
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame

In conjunction with Moncton Speed and Custome

Antiques, Race Cars, Muscle Cars, Street Rods, Rally Cars, Go Karts 
Snowmobiles, Motorcycles, Tractors, trucks, Vans, Special Interest Vehicles, 

Power Boats, Motocross, Stationary Engines.....

50’s & 60’s Music 
by Jacob Gomke

 

na

Deep Fried TurkeyPotato Salad, cole slawroll & drink$10.00

For info Phone - 506-756-2110

Post your classified with us!
$5.00 for under 20 words 

or $15.00 for over 20 words. 
Picture & over 20 words $20.00

Obituaries $35.00

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
1st annual Golf Tournament

August 12 - 12:30 - Shotgun start
Teams of 4 - $110.00 per person
(includes round of golf and meal)

2 - hole in 1 prices
2017 Jeep Wrangler -  sponsored by Norrad Chrysler Dodge Jeep, Sussex

& 
2017 Honda side by side - sponsored by Toys for Big Boys, Moncton

for more information call 756-2110
be sure to get your team registered early so you will not miss out
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The passing of Audrey 
Catherine York of 
Petitcodiac occurred 
on May 16, 2017 at 
the Moncton Hospital.  
Born on February 15, 
1927 in Bristol, NB, 
she was the daughter 

of the late Raymond 
and Jessie(Pointing) Estabrooks.
Sixty-seven years ago Audrey had a 
personal experience with Christ and 
has since been a devoted Christian.  
From then on, her mission has been 
to share that experience with others.  
The only thing that exceeded that was 
her faithful prayer life.  Audrey and 
Clarence were among the developing 
members and active at Faith Assembly 
in Moncton for the past 40 years.
Audrey is survived by her loving husband 
of 70 years Clarence (Bud) York of 
Petitcodiac NB, nephew (chosen son) 
Gregg Hunt (Bonita) of Fredericton, 
niece Holly Sullivan (Derek), nephew 
Travis Hunt, and many other nieces and 
nephews.
Besides her parents she was predeceased 
by her brothers Robert Estabrooks & 
Russell Estabrooks and sister Marguerite 
Hunt.
 Resting at the Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Rt. 106 Salisbury (372-4800) with 
visiting Thursday May 18 from 6-8 
p.m.. The funeral will be held from 
the funeral home chapel on Friday 
at 11 a.m.  Interment at Maplewood 
Cemetery, Petitcodiac. 
Donations to a charity of your choice 
would be appreciated by the family.
   www.keirsteads.ca

Henrietta "Etta" 
Goddard, 99, of 
Petitcodiac passed away 
at the Moncton Hospital 
Saturday, May 6, 2017.
  Born in Moncton, she 
was the daughter of the 
late Harry and Albina 

(Mullins) Magee.  As well as a homemaker, 
she worked at T. Eaton Company in 
Moncton; Wandlyn Motel and Howard 
Johnsons, Magnetic Hill.  She was the 
oldest member of the First North River 
Baptist Church and a former member 
of the Fawcett Hill Intervale Women's 
Institute.  She liked music, reading and 
quilting.  She had a big heart and loved 
her family dearly.  Etta loved having 
company and you never left her house 
without a lunch and a cup of tea.
  Etta will be sadly missed by her 
daughters Audrey Beckett (Humbert), 
Nackawic, Linda Cromwell, Salisbury, 
and Marlene Marshall (late Stewart), 
Fawcett Hill; son Paul , Ontario; 
fourteen grandchildren; eighteen 
great grandchildren; four great great 
grandchildren; daughters-in-law Diana 
McKnight (Gary), Manhurst, Peggy Goddard, 
Ontario and Vesta Goddard, Petitcodiac 
as well as several nieces and nephews.  
In addition to her parents, she was 
predeceased by her husband Heber (2004), 
sons William and Robert, infant daughter 
Cynthia, brother Edward Magee and son-in-
law Stewart Marshall.
  Resting at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106 (372-4800) visiting will 
be Tuesday, May 9 from 7 to 9 pm.  The 
funeral will be held at First North River 
Baptist Church Wednesday, May 10 at 
2 pm with Rev. R. Wayne Hagerman 
officiating.   Interment to follow at First 
North River Cemetery.
  The family would like to thank Vesta 
Goddard for her love and devotion, 
Melanie Beckett for her professional 
care and Sherry and Grant Seely for 
being excellent caregivers.
  If desired, memorials to the First 
North River Baptist Church would 
be appreciated by the family.www.
keirsteads.ca

Audrey Catherine York Henrietta “Etta” Goddard

Ina Mae 
Wilbur, 90, of 
the Kenneth 
E. Spencer 
Memorial Home 
passed away 
p e a c e f u l l y 
Wednesday, April 

26, 2017 at her residence.
  Born in Wheaton Mills, she was a 
daughter of the late Winfred and Harriet 
(Matthews) Hicks.  Ina was a graduate 
of Petitcodiac Regional High School 
and was retired from the No. 5 Supply 
Depot for the Dept of Defense. She was 
a charter member of Riverview Baptist 
Church, a member of the WMS and was 
active in the choir. In her later years 
Ina attended First North River Baptist 
Churchand the Over 50 Seniors Club. 
She was most happy spending time with 
her family and camping.
  She is survived and sadly missed by 
her daughter Janice Wilkins (Mark), 
Ontario and son Walter Mitton (Aurore), 
Wheaton Settlement; sisters Edna 

Ina Mae Wilbur

Philip Arthur Arsenault

Philip Arthur 
Arsenault 'Mr. 
Phil', 68, of 
Synton passed 
away Monday, May 
1, 2017 at the 
Moncton Hospital.
  Born in Moncton, 

he was the son of the late Arthur 
Arsenault and Marjorie (Barber) Church.  
He was an industrial and residential 
painter and he owned and operated 
'MR. PHIL' painting for over 25 years.  
Phil enjoyed hunting and fishing and 
especially time spent with his friends at 
the Caledonia Mountain camp.  He loved 
being outdoors, walking and most of all 
being with his family - preparing meals 
for them with his pies for dessert.
  He is survived and sadly missed by his 
wife of 47 years Jean (MacLeod); son 
Philip 'Matthew' Arsenault (Gidget) of 
Havelock; daughter Tammy Arsenault 
of Riverview; grandchildren Kristian 
Arsenault (Morgan), Misty Arsenault, 
Bailey Arsenault (Evan) and Sadie 
Arsenault; great grandson Ryder 
Arsenault; sisters Jennifer Arsenault, 
Carol Arsenault (Raj) and Helen 
Constantine (Rick) all of British Columbia 
and Marjorie Strout (late Allen) of 
Maine; brother-in-law Richard MacLeod 
(Pat) of Kinnear Settlement; sisters-
in-law Jackie Steeves of Havelock, Jill 

 Elwyn (Bud) 
Raymond Lounsbury, 
85, of Petitcodiac 
passed away Tuesday, 
April 25, 2017 at the 
Moncton Hospital 
with his family at his 

side.
  Born in Dobsons Corner, he was a son 
of the late Walter L. and Beatrice (Cole) 
Lounsbury.  Bud was a retired school bus 
driver, Petitcodiac arena manager and 
in his early years a farmer.  He was a 
member of the First North River Baptist 
Church having had many positions 
including deacon, trustee and cemetery 
chairman.  He was also a member of the 
Petitcodiac Kiwanis, Seniors Group and 
the Golf and Country Club.
  He is survived and sadly missed by 
his wife of 58 years Irene (McMackin); 
son Allan (Leslie), Kinnear Settlement; 
grandchildren Alison Lounsbury (Jesse), 
Kinnear Settlement and Cory Lounsbury 
(Brooklyn), Moncton; brothers and 
sisters Stan (Jean),Eleanor (Budd) 
Joyce, George (Joan), Donna (Roy) 
Gillies; sisters-in-law Edna Lounsbury 
and Mary Trites; brother-in-law Owen 
Gilmore and several nieces and 
nephews.  Predeceased by sisters Helen 
Dow, Jessie Blakeney, Edna Graham, 
Marilyn Gilmore, and Jenny Lounsbury; 
brothers Norval (Jack), Gary, Clinton, 
and infant twin boys.
  Resting at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106 (372-4800) visiting will 
be Thursday, April 27 from 5 to 8 pm. 
The funeral will be held in the funeral 
home chapel Friday, April 28 at 2 pm 
with Rev. Wayne Hagerman officiating.  
Interment at First North River Baptist 
Cemetery.
  If desired memorials to the First North 
River Baptist Church or a charity of 
choice would be appreciated by the 
family.
www.keirsteads.ca

Elwyn (Bud) Lounsbury

Corey (Steven) of Harewood and Kathy 
MacLeod (late Brian) of Pollett River; 
father-in-law and mother-in-law Lee 
and Chris MacLeod of Havelock and 
several nieces, nephews and cousins. 
Besides his parents he is predeceased 
by his step-dad Hugh Church.
  A Celebration of Life service will be 
held at the Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106 (372-4800) Thursday, 
May 4 at 10:30 am with Rev. Danny 
Comptonofficiating assisted by Rev. Bill 
Parks. Interment to follow at Five Points 
Cemetery.
  In lieu of flowers, donations to a local 
food bank would be appreciated by the 
family.
www.keirsteads.ca

Lounsbury (late Clinton) and Norma 
Bleakney (late Royden); grandchildren 
Lisa Norden, Jeffery Mitton, Andrew 
Mitton, Christopher Mitton and Kim 
Langen; step-grandchildren Nicole 
Munns and Julian Wilkins; several great 
grandchildren and nieces and nephews. 
Predeceased by husbands Ernest Mitton, 
Arthur Prosser and Wesley Wilbur and 
brother Ralph Hicks.
  Resting at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106 (372-4800) visiting will 
be Friday, April 28 from 6 to 8 pm. 
The service will be held in the funeral 
home chapel Saturday, April 29 at 11 am 
with Rev. Wayne Hagerman officiating. 
Interment at Fair Haven Memorial 
Gardens.
  If desired memorials to the First 
North River Baptist Church would be 
appreciated by the family.
www.keirsteads.ca



 Page 18.               Local News & Views             June 2017

Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or 

announce your special occasions. 
Cost: $5 for 20 words or less & $15 for over 20 words.

Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame building) 
during our business hours: Monday to Friday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. For more information please call 756-2110

UP COMING EVENTS

ADULT EDUCATION

Salisbury Adult Learning Center
372-5025

or
South East Regional 

Adult Learning Board
857-9912

FREE GED & PRE-GED PROGRAM

Do not have your High School 
diploma and need it for work or 

college? Then contact the 
Salisbury Adult Learning Center as we 
offer full and part time GED training 
(continuous intake). There is no cost 

to attend, and the 
program is Employment Insurance, 

Social Development and Post 
Secondary Education Training and

Labour approved and funded.

Weekly 50/50 Draw
Tri-County Boys and Girls Club 

Gold Rush. Only a Toonie!
Remember your number and play it 

weekly. Help support the Boys and Girls 
Clubs of  Petitcodiac and Salisbury

For more info check us out on facebook 
@ Tri-County Gold Rush

Games day
Is held every Wednesday at the 

Maritime Motorsports
Hall Of Fame

From 1:00pm to 4:00 pm
There is a snack and Tea and
Coffee provided at 2:00 pm

Cost is Free
except for special occasions

Come out and have some fun 
and make some friends 

UP COMING EVENTS UP COMING EVENTS

Petty AutoFest
Sunday, June 04, 2017

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB

Spectators FREE
$5.00 per entrant

Set-up begins at 9am
for more information contact

the Hall at 756-2110

Come have your morning coffee with 
Ross Wetmore on June 12 from 
10am to 11:30 at the Maritime 

Motorsports Hall of Fame, 
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB

St. Jude’s Annual Lobster/Ham Supper (Salisbury)
Saturday June 10th, 2017, 4:30pm to 6:30pm

“Advance Tickets Only”
1 ½ lb. cracked Lobster or a generous portion of Ham,

Potato salad, coleslaw, rolls, dessert, tea & coffee
Lobster $20 or Ham $10

Children under 5 eat ham free
Eat in or Take-out available

Take-out available 4:00pm to 6:00pm at the Front Door of the Church
Free Delivery in the Salisbury area from 3:00pm – 4:00pm for Seniors & Shut ins

For tickets call before June 8th
Dave 856-8604, Carm 372-5963 or Connie 372-9151 

It’s hard to believe that 5 years has passed and Havelock will be hosting our 
Homecoming Celebration again on July 1, 2017. Every 5 years, the community 
of Havelock holds our Homecoming to celebrate Canada, our community, and 
neighbours. In 2012, the community of Havelock celebrated its 200th birthday, 
this year we’ll be celebrating Canada's 150th birthday. This year we’ve expanded 
on the event and we’ll be celebrating all weekend! Our theme this year is 
Canada 150 Years Strong, and we’ll begin our celebration on June 30th, with a 
Teen Amazing Race, and a Canadian Trivia Night. On Canada Day, we’ll kick off 
the day with a breakfast, followed up with kid’s activities, a parade, magician 
shows, carnival games, bus tours of the area, a kid’s fireman’s muster, and a 
Show n Shine. There will be BBQs during the day, and in the evening, we have 
local organizations planning suppers. You’ll be able to enjoy an evening of music, 
a street dance, and fireworks. On Sunday, we invite you to an outdoor church 
service. Mark your calendars as Havelock will be the place to be on Canada Day 
Weekend! A detailed schedule of events will be shared in mid-June. If you have 
any questions about the event, please email havelockhomecoming@gmail.com

Havelock Homecoming Celebration

55th Annual HAVELOCK 
HORSE SHOW

Friday, June 16th, 2017, 6 PM
 Gymkhana Classes

Saturday, June 17, 8:30 AM
Halter classes – Horse and Pony

English and Western Classes
Run of Pole Bending & Barrel Racing

Havelock Lions Canteen   For more 
information contact 534-2223

 Saturday, June 17, starting at 8:30am.
Children & adult clothing, 

rocking chairs,
Toll painting set, games 

and much more.
2399 Rte. 885, Havelock.

GARAGE SALE

Every Saturday, 2029 Rt. 
885, Havelock.

11 draw tool box with many tools, 
other mechanics tools as well. Milk 

bottles, other 
unique items.

GARAGE SALES

Once again there will be week-end 
garage sales at 4537 Route 106, 
Petitcodiac East.
As before, you are encouraged to help 
yourselves to the many books, but 
asked to make a donation in the bottle 
marked “Saint James United Church”,
Also the articles with the yellow 
stickers on them.
There have been many more books 
donated to the cause, so come and 
look around and leave with an armload 
of books.
Also there are perennial plants for 
sale, including lotsa hostas.
Lena Clarke

YARD SALE
Come One, Come All!

Get out your Saddle Shoes!
SALISBURY LEGION June 10th, 2017

Yard Sale 8AM-2PM
Donation: Pick-Up or Drop-off

Call 871-5551 or 382-0123 
by June 7th.

LIVE BAND – 60’s MUSIC- DANCE
8pm-12am, Cash Donations
Fundraiser for Jeff Steeves 

(shooting victim)
Come & have a Blast 

from the Past!!

Steeves Settlement Baptist Church 
 June 11, Sunday Afternoon 

service at 3pm - Youth Service with
special music

June 25, Sunday afternoon service
at 3pm.

All Welcome!

 St. Jonn’s Anglican Church, Salisbury, 
each Sunday at 11 am with 
Sunday School also at 11 am  

Every Sunday 
Second Elgin United Baptist Church

986 Prosser Brook Road
Sunday Service 11:00 amSu day Se v ce :00 a

Steeves Settlement Cemetery
The annual meeting of the Steeves 
Settlement Cemetery will be held 
on Sat., June 10, 2:00pm.  We are 
having a BBQ at 12:30pm (weather 
permitting), followed by the annual 

meeting at 2:00 pm

THE GULLISON MISSIONARY SOCIETY
Invite all pre-kindergarten children to 
a Little Lights Party at 10:30am, June 
7, 2017 at the Kiwanis Club. Contact 

person – Helen Beaman 756-2313

Thank You

 Dr. Mary Anne Carlos would like to 
announce her retirement from her 
medical practice at the Petitcodiac 
Health Centre effective July 1, 2017.
She would like to welcome Dr. Sasha 
Cormier-Myers, who will be taking 
over her practice and all her patients 
at the Petitcodiac clinic.
Dr. Carlos would like to thank all her 
patients for allowing her to participate 
in their health care over the years. 
She would like to thank all the staff at 
the clinic, and her colleagues  who
Have Provided wonderful support to 
she and her patients.”
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 Grandfather Enoch and Grandmother Martha Ann Steeves’ 150th 
Wedding Anniversary is on June 30, 2017.
We are planing a gathering of the clan. 
 When: July 2, 2017
 Where: Elgin Fire Hall, Albert Co., Elgin, NB

All descendants of Enoch and Martha Ann are invited to attend, 
and their spouses.
 That will be descendants of 
 #1 - Aunt Em & Uncle Myles Akerley
 #2 - Uncle Frank & Aunt Clarc Steeves
 #3 - Aunt Laura & Uncle Charley O’Regan
 #4 - Uncle deed & Aunt Add Steeves
 #5 - Aunt grace & Uncle Ira Steeves
 #6 - Aunt ann & Uncle Melbourne Steeves
 #7 - Our parents, Lena & Rotsford Steeves
 #8 - Uncle Tom & aunt Sibyl Steeves
 #9 - Uncle Chesley & Aunt Greta Steeves.

Submitted by Lena Clark & Mary Ethel Steeves

A light lunch will be available - sandwiches; tea; coffee and a “store-
bought” cake in memory of our grandparents.
Additional sweets would be greatly appreciated.
Please bring photos, including some of the od folks, if you have any.

This is a picture of Mary Ethel pointing to herself sitting on our mothers’ 
lap - in the picture that was taken on our grandparents 52nd wedding 
anniversary in 1919.
Mary Ethel is the only one in that picture who is still alive & kicking.

A Gathering of the Clan - 2017 - Canada is 150 years old

UP COMING EVENTS

SMITH REUNION
Saturday July 15th, 2017

At 261 Riverglade Rd.
Pot Luck Dinner at 2:00pm

PLUME REUNION
Sunday July 16th, 2017
At 261 Riverglade Rd.

Pot Luck Supper at 3:30pm

1st COUNTRY MUSIC SHOW
 (Danny Saurette)

Elva Greer & Clyton Magee
Special Guest Dwayne Ferris

Tickets $5.00
Petitcodiac Fair Grounds Hall

June 24, 7:00-9:30pm

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY TO ERNEST 
(Poeg) GOURLEY

Wishing my 93 year old father a very 
Special Day. Keep reading your daily 
newspaper and enjoying your visitors 

at Spencer’s for years to come.
Love: Elaine & Family
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Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer 

Let's talk politics!  What the heck for, you ask?  Well now, it can at times be 
quite humorous.  Such is the case when a one time Liberal Premier of Ontario, 
many years ago, was addressing a group of farmers in a rural community during 
an election campaign.  To make the farmers feel like he was one of them, 
he stood on the back of a manure spreader and began his speech with ....
Gentlemen, this is the first time in my political career, that I've ever stood on 
a Conservative platform!  A few laughs ensued from the crowd then a farmer 
sarcastically hollered - Throw 'er in low gear sir, she's never had such a big load 
on!!  Yes indeed, that brought the house down!

Well now, let's switch gears to romance.  Here is a romantic tale that was 
anything but whirlwind.  In 1900, a man in Detroit met the girl that would 
become his wife.  Three years later, he announced their engagement to family 
and friends.  Everyone thought they would make a lovely couple.  They were still 
a lovely couple in 1968 when they threw caution to the wind and got married.  
They were both 82 and had been engaged 65 years!  They decided to be married 
early in the morning, the reason being that if it didn't work out,  they would 
have the opportunity  to go out that night trolling for a new partner.

Thought for the day-
Vegetables are a must on a diet.  I strongly recommend carrot cake, zucchini 
bread, and pumpkin pie, with topping of course!

Mud bogging on Pollett River raising concerns

A yearly event along the Pollett River is raising concerns among many environmental 
groups, as well as the mayor of the village of Petitcodiac.
Each year, people participate in the Pollett River Run where people go down the 
river on homemade vessels and at the end of the run, drive around in off-road 
vehicles just next to the river. This year’s event took place almost 5 weeks ago.
More than 5000 pounds of trash litters landscape following Pollet River Run
But the last part of the run is where the mayor and other groups take issue.
Petitcodiac Mayor Gerry Gogan said the concern is over potential damage caused 
by the last stretch of the yearly event, called mud bogging.
“They get in there, they stir the mud all up, and people tell me they don’t go 
in the river, but we’ve had rain for a whole week, where do you think that mud 
goes? In the river. You cant keep it out of the river,”Gogan said.
Christine McLaughlan of the Petitcodiac Watershed Alliance agrees.
“If there’s mud that enters this clean river, it can settle over the cobbly bottom 
that salmon need, and if there is salmon eggs, where they’re nesting, which is 
about this time, that mud can settle over the salmon eggs and smother them,” 
McLaughlan said.
Every year McLaughlan and her team take a few days to help clean up after the 
river run. In years past, they removed thousands of pounds of debris left behind 
from partiers, and though things are getting better through awareness campaigns 
on social media, she thinks the mud bogging is still a concern.
WATCH: The annual Pollett River Run always draws a huge crowd. Alex Abdelwahab 
looks at the event and why its original purpose may have been lost.
It’s not an eco-friendly event by any means, cause you’ve got trucks and ATVs 
and all kinds of machinery going through water, being immersed in water and no 
doubt leaving vehicle fluids behind right next to this river,” McLaughlan added
Gogan said he hopes to get a group together before next year’s run to help 
explain how damaging the mud bogging can be and offer an alternative.
“We’re even looking at perhaps offering the mud-boggers an optional site, away 
from the river. If they want to mud bog, then mud bog, but do it in a place where 
it won’t affect the river.”

The Mothers Day Extravaganza was a wonderful night out for the ladies in 
attendance which was held at the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame on May 6, 
2017. The evening started out with  a meet, greet, shop and pampering by girls 
from Medes College. At 6pm the ladies were served a 4 coarse meal.   We would   
like to thank all the businesses and vendors that donated door prizes for our 
event which made our evening a  great success.

Mothers Day Extravaganza

Debbie Saunders being presented by 
Brenda Kelly with a beautiful Diamond 

Mothers Day necklace from
 Inglis Jewellers

Let the caps fly and the celebrations begin… That’s right it’s almost time for the 
scholars you know to move their tassels from one side to another and look to the 
future. As you begin to receive graduation announcements in the mail and mark 
your calendars to attend ceremonies.     

There is a lot of adventure to be had that awaits a recent high school graduate. 
Between saying goodbye to hometown friends and packing up for the college dorms, 
your grad could surely use a hearty congrats (and maybe even a few wise words.) 
Graduation isn’t the end of a tough journey. It is the beginning of a beautiful one 
and your brilliant achievement today is remarkable. May all your dreams come 
true. Start each day believing in your dreams. Know without a doubt that you were 
made for great things. Graduation is an exciting time. It marks both an ending and 
a beginning; it’s warm memories of the past and big dreams for the future.
You have brains in your head. You have feet in your shoes. You can steer yourself in 
any direction you choose. You’re on your own. And you know what you know. You 
are the one who’ll decide where to go.  
Isn’t it funny how day by day it seems like nothing changes, but when you look 
back everything is different… Make the most of now. 
Before you act, listen. Before you react, think. Before you spend, earn. Before you 
criticize, wait. Before you pray, forgive. Before you quit, try. For a future filled 
with happiness and your fondest dreams come true.
My wish for you is that this life becomes all that you want it to. Your dreams stay 
big, your worries stay small and that you never need to carry more than you can 
hold. There is a lot that awaits you. Congratulations graduate.

Congratulations Graduates 
of 2017
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June 3 - Honey Blossom Festival
June 10 - Seasons of Colour Seminar

June 17 - Solstice Party
June 24 - July 9 - Rose Weeks

Events for June
Seminars are held from 10am - 12pm 

unless noted.
There is no charge except for the stone 

building seminar

Coin-operated
Open 24 hours a day.

7 days a week!
Proprietors

Ray & Jeanie Jorgenson

Motorsports Schedule 

Hours of Operation
Mon-Fri 8:00am to 5:00pm & Saturday 9:00am to 12:00pm

FOR SALE
CEDAR DECKING--LUMBER, SPINDALS

HEMLOCK--TAMARACK LUMBER--BEAMS
SLABWOOD BY THE BUNDLE.

TONGUE & GROOVE PINE
TONGUE & GROOVE CEDAR

CAMP FIREWOOD AND KINDLING BY THE BAG 

RIDGEBROOK LUMBER LTD
369 HICKS SETTLEMENT ROAD
HAVELOCK, NB   Ph:534-2277

 
Petty International Raceway

June 10 – Parts For Trucks Tour 150

Speedway  660
June 03 – Pro All Star – All
June 10 – Sharp Shooter 50 - All
June 17 – Sportsman 100 – PS, Sp, SS
June 24 – Maritime Mini Stock Tour 50 –  
    PS, SP, 4CYL
July 1 – Parts For Trucks Pro Stock Tour

Riverside International Speedway
June 17 – Ron MacGillivray 150

Scotia  Speedworld
June 02 - $5.00 Entry w/monster Jam  
    ticket stub
June 09 - $20.00 Carload Admission
June 16 – Hydraulics Plus Night
June 23 – Shriners Night
June 24 – Parts For Trucks Pro 
    Stock 150
June 30 – Kiddie Rides Night

Oyster Bed Speedway
June  4 – All Classes – Outlaw 30
June 11 – Rain Date
June 17 – All Classes,Late Model 75
June 24 – All Classes, street Stock 100
July 2 – All Classes, Mini Stock 30

Speedway Miramichi
June 24 - Demo & Racing,
    Backwards Bash

 
Centre For Speed 

June 3 – Car Wars Demo Derby 
June 24 – Blue Haze Burnout Blits

Parts For Trucks Pro Stock
June 10 – Petty International 
    Raceway - 150
June 17 – Riverside International  
    Speedway – 150
June 24 – Scotia Speedworld – 150
July 01 –  Speedway 660 - 150

Maritime Drag Racing
June 03/04 Raceway Park PEI – May  
 Run 1st Point Meet
June 10/11 - Miramichi Dragway – 
 2nd Point Meet

June 17/18  - Greenfield Dragway – 2nd  
 Point ADRA Pro Tree
June 24/25 - Cape Breton Dragway –  
 1st Point Meet

Maritime Classic Car Events

New Brunswick
June 3 – Hoyt Car Show
June 4 – Petty AutoFest  - Petitcodiac
June 10 – Lounsbury Corvette Show &  
 Shine – Moncton
June 11 – Woodstock Best Western/ 
 NAPA Car Show
June 16-18 – Van Acadien Van Meet –  
 Ste-Anne de Kent
June 17 – Outkast Car Club& Rhoda’s  
 Market – Saint John
June 18 - Ford Country Club Fathers  
 Day Show – Riverview
June 25 – Mullin’s Mile Show & Shine –  
 Sussex
July 1 – Cherry Customs Show & Shine –  
 Campbelton
July 2 – East Coast Smoke & Shine –  
 River Glade
July 2 – East Coast Smoke n Shine –  
 Petitcodiac
July 2 – Lupin Fair Vehicle Show – 
 Port Elgin
July 2 – Mustang Show & Shine –  
 Tracadie-Sheila
July 2 – Rock n Roll Festival Golden  
 Oldies –Miramichi

Nova Scotia
June 03/04 - Colchester Co. Show &  
 Shine – Masstown
June 10 – Automotive Swap Meet &  
Vintage Car Show & Shine --- Sydney
June 10/11 –  Pictou County Antique  
 Car Club Show, New Glasgow
June 11 – Flaunt & Flash Car Show –  
 Stewiake
June 16 – Michelin Car & Cruise In –  
 Bridgewater
June 17 – Cape Breton Motor Madness –  
 North Sydney
June 17 – Classic Car Auction – Sackville
June 17 – Middletons Lions Antique Car 
 Show –
June 17 – Three Forty Automotive Car  

 Show & Shine – Hebron
June 18 – Coastal Cruisers AutoFest Car  
 Show – Bridgewater
June 18 – Heritage Village Car Show –  
 Lake Charlotte
June 18 – Royal Canadian Legion Show  
 & Shine – Port Hawkesbury
June 24 – Graves Island Car Show –  
 Chester
June 24- Kingsport Gala Days
June 24 – Kinsmen Auto Show –   
 Sackville
June 25 – Cumberland Co. Car Club  
 Show & Shine – Amherst
June 25 – Shelburne Car & Bike Show 
June 27 – No Frills Car Show – Sydney
July 1 – Canada Day Show & Shine –  
 Shubenacadie
July 1 – Community Canada Day Car  
 Show – Great Village
July 1 – Stanton Levangie Memorial  
 Show & Shine – Havre Boucher
July 2 – Lobster Bash show & Shine -  
 Digby

Prince Edward Island
June 4 – Celebrating 1954 in Montague
June 11 – West Point Fire Dept. Car  
 Show
June 30-July 2 – PEI Street Rod   
 Association Car Show & Shine -  

River Glade Motocross

MX Schools - Fee $80.00 for the day
 Sat., June 18  

Practice & riding Times - 
 Fee $20.00 per day
June 7, 14, 21, 28 - Wednesdays 5pm  
 to dusk

Race & Special Events
June 5 - Sunday - Hare Scrambles

Lean to Ride - Fee $125.00 for the day
Honda Junior Red Rider - ages 6 - 12
Red Rider Evolution - ages 13 - 17
Sunday, June 12 - 10am - 3pm

KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, float 
trucking: Gravel, Sandstone, Topsoil, Fill, 
Crushed Rock, Land Clearing, Wood Processing, 
Softwood & Hardwood, Septic Systems, Snow 

Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905
Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421   
Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

Congratulations to the Graduates of 2017
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Salisbury Community  News 

ASSISTANT CLERK POSITION 
The Village of Salisbury is currently accepting 

applications for the full-time position of 
Assistant Clerk.  A job description is available 
at the Village Office, 56 Douglas Street or on 

our web site, www.salisburynb.ca 
Please submit your resume, in person from 8:30 
AM to 4:30 PM, Monday to Friday, 56 Douglas 
Street, Salisbury, NB E4J 3E3, by fax at (506)

372-3225,  
or by email at  vilsalisbury@nb.aibn.com  Must 

be received no later than 4:30 PM, June 9, 
2017. 

We thank all applicants for their interest; 
however, only those being considered for an 

interview will be contacted. 
The Village of Salisbury is an equal opportunity 

employer. 
 SALISBURY CELEBRATES  

CANADA 150  
Join us Saturday, July 1st from 10:00 AM - 2:00 
PM for a Kids Parade, Flag Raising Ceremony, 
Marching of the Colors, Official Opening of the 

Splash Pad, Musical Entertainment by Zack 
Lane Trio, Games, Face Painting, B-B-Q & 
Cake and More! Activities will take place at 

Highland Park, Weather Permitting, Municipal 
Building if the weather does not cooperate.  

More information can be found on line.  
2017 GRADUATION CLASS  

Mayor and Council would like to congratulate 
the 2017 Graduating Class on their fine 

achievement.   May the future hold much 
success for you all!  
PESTICIDE USE  

Council is again asking for everyone's 
cooperation in reducing pesticide use in the 

village by using nontoxic methods of 
maintaining green spaces.  

LIGHTING OF DRY GRASS AND 
OPEN FIRES  

By-Law 40 states:  
- The lighting of any open fire to dispose of dry 

grass, brush, hay, straw, leaves, buildings, 
construction materials, automobile or garbage 

in the municipality is prohibited.  
- Other than in a properly constructed 

incinerator approved by the Department of 
Environment and Local Government and its 

successors, no person shall light a fire outside a 
building for the purpose of disposing of any 

refuse or waste material.  
SALISBURY COMMUNITY DAYS  

Salisbury Community Days 2017 will take place 
August 17-20, 2017.  This year's theme is 

`Salisbury Goes Disney….Be Our 
Guests'.  There will be some new events as 
well as old favorites. Watch our web site for 

more information www.salisburynb.ca.  
 

What the Village Office 
Needs you to KNOW

St. Jude's Annual  
Lobster/Ham Supper (Salisbury) 
Saturday June 10th, 2017, 4:30pm to 6:30pm 

“Advance Tickets Only” 
1 ½ lb. cracked Lobster or a generous portion 

of Ham, 
Potato salad, coleslaw, rolls, dessert, tea & 

coffee 
Lobster $20 or Ham $10 

Children under 5 eat ham free 
Eat in or Take-out available  

Take-out available 4:00pm to 6:00pm at the 
Front Door of the Church 

Free Delivery in the Salisbury area from 
3:00pm  - 4:00pm for Seniors & Shut ins 

For tickets call before June 8th  
Dave 856-8604, Carm 372-5963 or 

Connie 372-9151  
 

Salisbury Helping Hands will be 
hosting a Yard Sale on Saturday, 

August 19th all day. 
Items can be dropped off at the Food Bank on 

64 Douglas Street any Tuesday and 
Wednesday from 10:00-4:00pm and on 

August 19th we will open on Friday, August 
18th for drop offs. 

If these times are not good for you please call 
the Food Bank at 372- 9787 or email at 

helpinghands@bellaliant.com 
Annual General Meeting for the 

Salisbury Helping Hands Food Bank will be 
held on Monday, June 12th at 7:00pm upstairs 

at the Salisbury Village Office. 
 

  
Canada 150 Celebrations  

@ the Salisbury Legion-July 1, 2017 at 
pm 

BBQ with Strawberry shortcake-cost-
donation, all proceeds going towards 

Legion 
Activities include: Washer Toss; Darts; 

Crib; Canadian Trivia Game ($5)-Who will 
be crowned “Salisbury's Smartest 

Person”? COME & HELP US 
CELEBRATE THIS GREAT NATION! 

 

Salisbury Golden Age Club 
 meets the 1st and 3rd Thursday at the 
Salisbury Lions Club. Pot luck at noon 

followed by a brief meeting, speakers, music, 
info or games. Everyone welcome. Our June 
15 meeting will be a pizza party, with musical 

entertainment. Meetings will cease for the 
summer with start up in the fall once again on 

September 7. 
 

Salisbury Baptist Church 
June 2nd - Lumber River in Concert 7pm 
June 4th - Anniversary Service Special 
Speaker Dr. Lennett Anderson 
June 8th - Seniors' potluck with Judy & the 
Boys 10:30am 
June 18th - Morning Services change to 10am 
Stay up to date salisburybaptistchurch.org 
 

VILLAGE BEAUTIFICATION 
UPDATE 

Our beautiful hanging baskets are coming soon!  
To commemorate Canada's 150th anniversary, baskets on 
Douglas Street and Main Street will showcase lots of red 

and white petunias with a touch of greenery.  We are 
pleased to announce that 6 new hanging baskets will be 
added along River Road this summer!   Red and white 

tulips were also planted last fall so you should see them 
blooming as you are out and about our village. 

The rose bushes on Main Street have been 
pruned and the flowerbed on the corner of Fredericton 

Road and Main Street has been cleaned up.  A bee/bird/
butterfly garden will be planted in the area in front of 

Home Hardware this summer as well.   
June 9th is United Way Day of Caring  -we will 

partner with Kindergarten students at Salisbury 
Elementary School to plant our Marigolds on Main.   

Thank you to all businesses, organizations and to 
individuals who supported our Spring Fling Auction and 

Dance on May 5.   
Last call for tree orders!    A tree may be 

purchased and planted in memory of a loved one, families 
may choose to plant a commemorative tree, or local 

businesses may wish to sponsor a tree.  With Father's 
Day right around the corner, this is the time to think about 
ordering a tree! Deadline for ordering a tree this year is 

June 30, 2017.   
If you are interested in joining our committee or if 

you would like more information about ordering a 
commemorative tree, please call Karen Stewart 372-9275 

or email karen.stewart@nbed.nb.ca  
 

SALISBURY PUBLIC LIBRARY 
JUNE  EVENTS 

Teen Anime Club  - Saturday June 3rd at 2:00 pm. For teen 
fans of Japanese animation. Watch anime in Japanese with 
English subtitles.  
The Booklovers Reading Club for adults will discuss 
The Illegal by Lawrence Hill on June 14th at 6:15pm. New 
members welcome! 
Block Builders Bridge Challenge - Thursday June 
15th from 3:00-4:00pm. Bring your friends and family to build 
with LEGO® bricks and try to build a bridge. 
Story Time  - Tuesdays at 10:30am. A 30-minute program of 
stories, songs, and literacy-building activities for ages 2-5. On 
June 20th, we'll do a special story time to celebrate National 
Aboriginal History Month. 
Summer Reading Club Registration takes place all 
summer. The club is open to all children, even those not yet 
reading on their own, or those who can't attend library programs. 
Sign up any time to receive a logbook and record how many 
books you read this summer.  
Summer Reading Club Activities start the last week of 
June! Look for our full schedule of events in mid-June.  
These programs are offered free of charge. For more information 
call the library at 372-3240. The library is located at 3215 Main 
Street in Salisbury.  
Library Open Hours: Tuesdays, Thursdays, Fridays, Saturdays 
10am-12pm & 1-5pm, and Wednesdays 1-5pm & 6-8pm.   
 

THANKS TO ALL OF THE BUSINESSES AND VOLUNTEERS WHO DONATED AUCTION ITEMS, MONEY, DISCOUNTS, FOOD 
AND TIME TO THE PARKS & LEISURE EVENTS COMMITTEE / BEAUTIFICATION COMMITEE SPRING FLING AUCTION & 

DANCE!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 June 2017                Local News & Views             Page 23.

HOME / AUTO/ FARM / LIFE

Gary LounsburyGary r Lounsburburyyr ,yy BBA, CIP
Agent

Phone: (506) 756-1102
Fax: (506) 756-1102
Cell: (506) 756-0685

gary.lounsbury@semutual.nb.ca

ggg

Class of 2017

HONEY ‘N SPICE
BAKERY & COFFEE STOP

48 MAIN ST. PETITCODIAC N.B.      TEL: 506-756-2848

HOURS
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9 TO 5 and SATURDAY 9 TO 3

QUALITY OLD FASHION HOME BAKING

To All the 2017 Graduates 

SALISBURY PARKS & LEISURE DEPARTMENT SUMMER NEWS:
Still accepting registration for the following programs
Tennis-3 week program with Malcolm Stewart
July 4, 6, 11, 13, (week off for practice), 25, 27 Ages 5-12 $45
$10 off/child after the 1st registration
Basketball Skills Camp at Salisbury Baptist Church with Mark Hazen from Cleve's 
Source for Sports
June 26, July 10, 24, Aug 14, 28 Ages 5-9 from 10-11 $10/session or $40/5 sessions; 
Ages 10-13 from 11:15-12:45 $15/session or $65/5 sessions; $10 off/child after the 
1st registration for a full 5 sessions only
Adventure Camps at Highland Park with Mark Hazen from Ocean Trail Source 
for Adventure.
July 3-Tarping 9-11 am
July 17-Orienteering and Backpacking 9am-12pm
July 31-Tools of the Trade & the Art of Fire 9-11 am
$15/session or $40/3 outdoor sessions; $10 off/child after the 1st registration of 
all 3 sessions only
Aug 21-Mini Adventure Challenge-ages 3-5 only 9-11 am $15/child or family rate 
$25. Parents or guardians must attend this session with 3-5 year olds.
SUMMER MINI CAMP REGISTRATION
Tuesdays & Thursdays from 9-12 starting June 27 until August 24. Ages 5-11; PLEASE 
NOTE: No camp during July 24-28; Cost: $15/day or $25/week 
MULTISPORT CAMP
Ages 6-10 July 24-28 from 9-12 (this is during the week that there are no swimming 
lessons); Ages 11-13 July 31-Aug 4 from 9-12; Cost: $75; $10 off/child after 1st 
registration
PARKS & TRAILS DAY NB-JUNE 3 AT HIGHLAND PARK; 10 AM – 1 PM
Please join us for a few hours of outdoor adventure activities including Search & 
Rescue Techniques with Marc Andre Caissie from Hiking Plus+, Bush Crafting Skills 
with Mark Hazen from Ocean Trail Source for Adventure; Map & Compass Skills with 
Pete Gould; and a hike around the wetland trail. There will also be outdoor games 
and activities set up for younger children by the Parks & Leisure Summer staff. A 
free hotdog lunch with drink will be provided as well. If it is raining the event will 
be cancelled. Please follow the parks & leisure face book page for updates. 
Summer Sports start dates: Soccer-June 28; Baseball U7 Timbits (formerly known 
as Rally Cap) June 26 from 6-7 in the front field (located past JMA soccer field)
THANKS TO ALL OF THE BUSINESSES AND VOLUNTEERS WHO DONATED AUCTION 
ITEMS, MONEY, DISCOUNTS, FOOD AND TIME TO THE PARKS & LEISURE EVENTS 
COMMITTEE / BEAUTIFICATION COMMITEE SPRING FLING AUCTION & DANCE! 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 

          
                    Congratulations 

                    To All Grads 

                    Celebrate Responsibly 

             

            

                  

     

                Tel: 506-372-4800                                   Tel:  506-756-3361 
               David Keirstead - Funeral Director                           www.keirsteads.ca 

Congratulations



 Page 24.               Local News & Views             June 2017


